
Minutes  September 27, 2015 
City Plan Board 
 
 
Petition PB-15-80 TCH.  City Plan Board.  Amend the Land Development Code to allow the 
operation of medical marijuana dispensaries as a permitted use in the following zoning districts: 
OR (20 units /acre office residential district), OF (General office district), BUS (General 
business district), MU-1 (8 – 30 units/acre mixed-use low intensity),  MU-2 (12-30 units/acre 
mixed-use medium intensity), UMU-1 (8-75 units/acre, and up to 25 additional units/acre by 
special use permit, urban mixed-use district), UMU-2 (10-100 units/acre,  and up to 25 additional 
units/acre by special use permit, urban mixed-use district), CCD (Up to 150 units/acre central 
city district), MD (Medical services district), and CP (Corporate park district). 
                                                                                                                                      
Lead Planner Dean Mimms, AICP, gave the staff presentation.  Attorney David Coffey spoke in favor of 
the petition, as did his client, Robert Wallace of Chestnut Hill Tree Farm, LLC. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Motion By:    Stephanie Sutton Seconded By:  Bob Ackerman 
  
Moved To:   Approve Petition  PB-15-80 TCH . Upon Vote  4-1 (Nay: Tecler) 
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